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Robbery Suspect is Shot After Pointing BB Gun at Officers 

Toledo, OH (April 16, 2024): On April 16, 2024, officers with the US Marshals, Toledo Northern Ohio 
Violent Fugitive Task Force conducted a warrant service for an adult male suspect wanted for Robbery. 
As task force officers attempted to arrest the suspect, he pointed what appeared to be a handgun at 
officers. A Toledo Police officer, who is assigned to the task force, shot the suspect.   

At approximately 11:22 AM, officers with the US Marshals, Toledo Northern Ohio Violent Fugitive Task 
Force attempted to serve an arrest warrant for Mr. Kaden McCrory, who was wanted for a Robbery 
Parole Violation, a felony of the third-degree. Task force officers arrived at Mr. McCrory’s residence, 267 
Leland, and made contact with his mother. She confirmed that Mr. McCrory was inside the residence. As 
officers searched the residence, they opened a bedroom door and were confronted by Mr. McCrory who 
was pointing what appeared to be a handgun at them. A Toledo Police officer who is assigned to the 
task force fired his department issued handgun, striking Mr. McCrory. Mr. McCrory remained inside the 
room as officers used verbal commands in an attempt to gain compliance. A taser was also deployed to 
no effect. Mr. McCrory reemerged holding arrows in one hand and the handgun in the other. The Toledo 
Police officer again fired his duty weapon. Barricade procedures were initiated. Task force officers 
continued dialog with Mr. McCrory eventually removing the bedroom door, and began to render aid. A 
Toledo Police Tactical medic arrived on scene and took over lifesaving measures. The Toledo Fire and 
Rescue Department responded and transported Mr. McCrory to an area hospital. Further investigation 
revealed the suspected handgun was in fact a BB gun. There were no officers injured during the 
incident, and Mr. McCrory is expected to survive his injuries.  
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The Toledo Police officer who fired his weapon will be placed on paid Administrative Leave per collective 
bargaining agreements. Per policy, the U.S. Marshals Service will not release the names of special 
deputy marshals involved in shooting incidents, until the conclusion of all investigations surrounding the 
incident. 
 

As there are possible federal charges pending, any further inquiries into this incident should be directed 
to the United States Marshals Service.  

 

Suspect 

Kaden McCrory, age 22 
W/M, 5’11 height, 160 weight 

267 Leland Ave. Toledo, OH 43609 
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